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Tina T. Williams 
Director, Division of Policy 
  and Program Development 
Office of Federal Contract Compliance 
  Programs 
U.S. Department of Labor 
Room C-3325 
200 Constitution Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20210 
 

RE: Supply and Service Program; Proposed Approval of Information Collection Requirements; 
Comment Request – Request for Extension of Time 

 
Dear Ms. Williams: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments to the November 21, 2022 notice regarding the 
Agency’s proposed revisions to the standard scheduling letter.  Given the scope of the proposed changes, 
the fact that the comment period falls largely during the holiday season, and the Association’s need to 
collect more feedback from its membership, including, but not limited to, burden estimates, AAAED 
respectfully requests that OFCCP extend the period to submit comments to February 19, 2023.   
 
As you may know, approximately one-half of the AAAED membership represents institutions of higher 
education, and these institutions are usually closed between December 15th and early January.  Since the 
proposed changes will substantially affect them, our collegiate members will need more time to provide 
thoughtful input.  For that reason, AAAED firmly believes that OFCCP will receive the most comprehensive 
and thoughtful comments if additional time is provided for responses. 
 
Thank you for your kind consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Shirley J. Wilcher, M.A., J.D. CAAP 
Executive Director 


